
 
2021-2022 Newsletter 29 (6th May 2022) 

Our ‘Virtues to Live By’ for the summer term are 

- Perseverance and Resilience 

- Kindness 

- Honesty 

- Service 

‘Virtue to Live by’                   

Perseverance and Resilience 

Perseverance is the ability to keep going when 

things are tough. Perseverance means “not giving up”.  

‘O God, put a steadfast spirit within me.’                  
(Psalm 50:12) 

 

Resilience is the ability to 'bounce back' after 

challenges and tough times.  

“The Lord is my strength and my song.”                                                                  
(Psalm 118:14) 

 

 

 

Catholic Life of the School Dates for your Diary 

9th-12th May 

Year 6 test week 

 

9th May-20th May 

Year 2 tests 

 

Friday May 20th 

School closes 

for mid- term 

break  

 

Monday 6th June                

School reopens 

 

Monday 6th-

Friday 10th June 

Year 1 Phonics 

Screening Check 

 

Monday 6th-

Friday 24th June 

Year 4-

Multiplication 

Tables Check 

 

Wednesday 15th 

June                               

Year 4 visit to 

Nell Bank 

 

Wednesday 

15th to 

Friday 17th 

June                           

Year 6                   

Residential 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to everyone in school this week- attendance has gone just over our target 

which is great news. 

Remember there are 2 sessions to every day so if you have a sleep in you should still come in 

even if it is later. 

    

 

 

 

Attendance 

Our school 

target is 

97%. 

 

Class This week 
So far 

this year 

 
Class 

This 

week 

So far this 

year 

Reception 1 98.9% 93.9% Year 3 99.1% 100% 

Reception 2 96.6% 98.2% Year 4 96.8% 97.4% 

Year 1 95.7% 89% Year 5 96.6% 97.2% 

Year 1/2 93.5% 97% Year 5/6 100% 100% 

Year 2/3 97.3% 97.5% Year 6 98% 95.5% 

  

This week’s whole school attendance  

 

97.3% 

A huge thank you to all the parents and 

carers who constantly get their children 

in and on time. 

You are all amazing!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6th May 2022 

Class 
Star  

of the week Reason for the award 

Reception 1 Violet For having lovely manners and a good attitude to learning. 

Reception 2 Noah G For being a curious learner. 

Year 1 
Harriet For trying hard in all her learning. 

Aseda  For trying hard in all her learning. 

Year 1/2 

Kylarae For her amazing maths work this week! 

Liam For his amazing maths work this week! 

Year 2/3 

Mia R For amazing effort in all her learning. 

Billy For being a wonderful role model and working extremely hard. 

Year 3 
Luana  For her fantastic story in writing. 

Oliver For his fantastic story in writing. 

Year 4 

Ryley M 
For his amazing determination and resilience in skipping, which 

helped him to overcome his thinking from ‘I can’t’ to ‘I can’t yet’. 

Deshaun 
For a fabulous improvement in his participation as well as 

understanding that sometimes we just ‘can’t do it yet’. 

Year 5 
Jenson For great listening skills and working hard in all his lessons. 

Chloe For contributing fantastic ideas to lessons and always doing her best. 

Year 5/6 

Shane For always being well-mannered and eager to learn. 

Rutendo 
For working hard in all areas of the curriculum to improve and 

progress in her learning 

Year 6 

Precious For never giving up 

Jeffrey For a positive attitude to learning 

Congratulations to all our 

superstars this week! 

Our wonderful 

‘Stars of the Week’ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

06 May 2022 

Class 
Skills Builder  

Awards 

 

Our focus for this half-term is 

 

 
 

Creativity is the ability to think about a task or 

a problem in a new or different way, or the 

ability to use the imagination to generate new 

ideas.  

 

Creativity enables you to solve complex 

problems or find interesting ways to approach 

tasks. If you are creative, you look at things 

from a unique perspective. 

Reception 1 Ebube 

Reception 2 Fatima 

Year 1 Mikel 

Year 1/2 Bakary 

Year 2/3 Evie-Lea 

Year 3 Zuzanna 

Year 4 Precious 

Year 5 Laurynas 

Year 5/6 Dylan 

Year 6 Gideon 

Research shows that building 

essential skills supports: 

This year we will be awarding a Skills Builder 

Award to one child in each class each week. 



 
 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

We are delighted to inform you that our pupil led School Council have decided to host 

the following celebrations for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. We will be having a day of 

exciting activities on Friday 20th May where children will have the opportunity to 

learn all about our monarch and the royal family. 

Non-Uniform Day, pupils can come to school wearing red, white and blue. 

 

 

A Jubilee picnic lunch will be provided on this day, please note a hot meal will                                        will 

not be served on this day. A variety of traditional games will be available for                              pupils to enjoy 

throughout the day, including a puppet show. 

 

 Crown Making, as part of our skills builder challenge of creativity, we would like                                                

pupils to design and make their own crown at home, which they can bring to school on 

Friday 20th May and take part in a procession. 

 

We will end the day with an afternoon tea. 

 

 

We would ask for a voluntary contribution of £1.00 to support this event. 

We hope this will be a wonderful learning experience for the children and a chance to celebrate this 

momentous occasion. 

 

Yours, 

School council- representing pupils’ views 

 

 

 

What’s happening in school 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

This week Year 4 took part in a Skipping Festival with some other Catholic 

primary schools.  There were many events including 'Keep the Pot Boiling' and 

the 'Crossover Skip'.  The children performed brilliantly and received winning 

certificates.  Their behaviour was excellent and they were a credit to the school. 

Miss Hamill would like to give a whole class award for an amazing skipping 

festival and all the perseverance and resilience shown through the training.              

Well done Year 4! 

Year 5 displaying excellent cooking skills making savoury 

scones.  They were made using wholemeal flour, courgettes, 

spring onions and feta cheese. Very healthy and exceptionally 

tasty!  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5/6 were busy learning key facts 

about their new science topic ‘Space’. 



 
 

 

                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We recently said a tearful 

goodbye to our wonderful 

caretaker Richard!  

He is loved by everyone- we 

will miss him and all that he 

brought to our school!  

Everyone at Corpus Christi 

wishes him a very happy 

retirement. 

Good Luck and God Bless x 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also wish Miss Currie 

well as she leaves to start 

her maternity leave. Mrs 

Currie is a very excited 

‘Nana to be’!  

We wish Miss Currie well 

and are all looking forward 

to meeting the new arrival. 

Her colleagues bought a few 

gifts for both mummy and 

baby. 

Take care and God Bless 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God Bless 

From Mrs Walsh  

and the team at  

Corpus Christi Catholic Primary School 

Are you a parent worried about your child? Do you know a young person 

struggling to cope? Are you unsure about how to help them and need some 

guidance and advice?  The NHS in Leeds operates a Freephone helpline for under 

18s between 8am and 8pm every day. We offer young people and their families or 

carers advice, support, someone to listen, or signposting as appropriate, 

regardless of the circumstance. 

 You will be put through to a skilled crisis advisor who will listen and talk through 

concerns, support and will provide practical advice on what to do next. Our team 

offers in-the-moment support and efficient response for anyone up to the age of 

18 during moments of distress, ensuring that immediate access to help will be 

provided if necessary.  

Leeds CAMHS Crisis Call Helpline is open 8am – 8pm, 7 days a week, 365 days a 

year. You can call us for free on 0800 953 0505.  


